VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

JANUARY 25, 2021
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Mike French, and Mark Todd. Trustees Ray Famula and Al Lehr were absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the January 11th minutes. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  

COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for Police Personnel after Citizen Comments.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Mayor Todd stated there was an emergency water main replacement on East Madison Street. Scott Baltz added they should be finished by Wednesday, January 27th and will send a sample off to get tested.
WATER: none
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated IDOT needs more paperwork signed for the streetscape project. It is to protect the people giving the right-of-ways for the sidewalk. He and Scott Baltz have already started meeting with owners. They started with Circle K since it takes them a while to return the paperwork. If all the paperwork is returned soon, bids could go out in March. If not then in April. 
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: none
ANNEXATIONS: Mayor Todd stated he is still waiting on the contract to be signed with the Cotter’s.
PARKS, POOL AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated he talked with a resident concerning having a pickleball court in town. Different colored lines could be added to the current tennis court. Mark has talked with Scott Baltz and he is going to look at how Belleville did theirs. Randy Burk suggested checking into a grant from the St. Clair County Parks Department. Mayor Todd stated they aren’t currently doing grants due to Covid.
CEMETERY: none
COMMUNITY CENTER: Mark Todd stated the total meals served in 2020 was up by 15%, in large part due to Covid. The Sandra M. Bereitschaft Foundation donated $3,400 for food trays for the Senior Center to use. Tax preparation begins on Wednesday, February 3rd. There are 250 spots available and spots can be reserved by calling the Senior Center. Their next meeting is on Tuesday, February 16th.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated there wasn’t a Planning Commission meeting in January. Their next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 16th.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: none
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the Police Department has tried out the LPR cameras in a few places in the Village as well as a mobile unit. It has given them counts on the vehicles that travel through that area as well as how many vehicles are coming into the Village. It has detected vehicles that have revoked license plates as well as vehicles attached to warrants.

Mayor Todd stated the Village cut the checks to the local businesses from the DCEO grant. The paperwork is getting ready to be filed with DCEO so that the Village can be reimbursed the money.

Mayor Todd stated he and Adam Romero opened the sealed bids for the Village equipment that was being sold. Adam will contact the bidders, make sure they still want what they bid on, and get checks for said equipment. The leaf vac sold for around $2,200; the mowers sold for $4,000 and $6,000. The police car sold for somewhere between $4,000 and $5,000. There will be exact numbers once the buyers commit and the Village receives checks.
Mike Capell stated he met with Police Chief Hucke and went over what Police Department changes he wanted for the new Village website. Mike also met with CivicPlus and they informed him the website should be live on Friday, March 5th. 
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated Patty Evansco is trying to get the Senior Center to be a Covid-19 vaccination location. She sent letters to St. Clair County and to the Village.  Mayor Todd called the County on her behalf. She is still waiting for County approval.

Mayor Todd stated he received an email stating that the union rep for the maintenance department will be sending him a certified letter. Their contract is up in April and negotiations will start soon.

Mayor Todd reminded the trustees to look at the budget for their committees. He would like to start working on the Village budget in March. Now is the time to start pricing anything that may be needed.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s Report had been submitted.  Mike French made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Randy Burk made a motion to approve the Clerk’s Report. Mark Todd seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: Mayor Todd stated that the Senior Center held their Annual Chili Dinner the previous week. They served over 75 dinners.
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss police personnel. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French made a motion to close Executive Session. Mark Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT: Mark Todd made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mike French. The motion carried unanimously.   

________________________________   

________________________________

Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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